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June 17,2022

Mr. Daniel C. Goldner
Chairman
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10

Concord, NH 03301-2429

Docket No. D\il 22-012
Bodwell Waste Services Corporation
Letter in Lieu of Brief

Dear Chairman Goldner:

At its June 1, 2}Z2Prehearing Conference in the above-captioned proceeding, the New
Hampshire Public Utilities Commission ("PUC" or "Commission") set a deadline of June 20,
2022, for the filing of briefs addressing the Commission's authority to grant Bodwell Waste
Corporation's ("Bodwell") request to collect current rates from customers until such time that an
outstanding loan of approximately $350,000 from the Merrimack County Savings Bank is fully
repaid. The City of Manchester Environmental Protection Division ("EPD") continues to take no
position on Bodwell's rate request and therefore will not be filing a brief on the issue of the
Commission's authority to grant the request.

This letter is filed electronically only consistent with the Commission's March 17,2020
suspension of the requirement to file paper copies. Copies have been provided to the Office of
Consumer Advocate and the service list.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely

Thomas B. Getz

McLane Middleton, Professional Association

Nlanchester, Concord, Portsmouth, NH I Woburn, Boston, MA

Re

123546'¿1230748

McLane.com


